
TR88a/2022-23 
 

SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

Various Locations 
Carriageway and Footway Resurfacing (August 2022) 

Notice of Temporary Road and Footway Closures 
 
The Council gives notice under Sections 14 and 15 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended by the Road 
Traffic (Temporary Restrictions) Act 1991), being satisfied that all traffic should be restricted or prohibited to ensure that 
the following works can be undertaken in safety: 
 
Warwick Road, Solihull Town Centre – at its roundabout with Lode Lane from Thursday 11 August until Saturday 13 
August 2022 (20:00hrs – 06:00hrs overnight closures). Alternative routes signed locally around the Town Centre. 
 
Barston Lane, Barston – between Knowle Road and Bradnocks Marsh Lane (access will be maintained between 
Bradnocks Marsh Lane and Wood Lane) from Friday 19 August until Monday 22 August 2022 (08:00hrs – 17:30hrs daily 
on weekdays only). Alternative routes via Hampton Road, High Street, Kenilworth Road, Balsall Street and Barston Lane.  
 
Duggins Lane, Berkswell – from a point near to Nailcote Lane to the Solihull boundary from Monday 15 August until 
Wednesday 17 August 2022 (08:00 – 17:30 daily). Alternative routes via Spencers Lane, Tanners Lane and Station 
Avenue.  
 
Windmill Lane, Balsall Common – between A452 Kenilworth and Hob Lane from Tuesday 16 August until Wednesday 
17 August 2022 (08:00hrs – 17:30hrs daily). Alternative routes via Kelsey Lane, Kenilworth Road and Windmill Lane.  
 
Warwick Road, Solihull – at its junction with B425 Warwick Road and Seven Star Road from Wednesday 17 August until 
Friday 19 August 2022 (20:00hrs – 06:00hrs overnight closures). Alternative routes via Broad Oaks Road, Streetsbrook 
Road, Lode Lane and Seven Star Road.  
 
Merevale Road, Solihull – between Hobs Moat Road and Old Lode Lane from Monday 22 August until Wednesday 24 
August 2022 (20:00hrs – 06:00hrs overnight closures). Alternative routes via Hobs Moat Road and Old Lode Lane.  
 
Church Lane, Meriden – between Main Road to near to the Church from Monday 29 August until Tuesday 30 August 
2022 (08:00hrs – 17:30hrs daily). Alternative routes via Birmingham Road and Church Lane.  
 
Lode Lane, Solihull – between Old Lode Lane and Rodney Road from Wednesday 31 August until Tuesday 6 September 
2022 (20:00hrs – 06:00hrs overnight closures on weekdays only). Alternative routes via Castle Lane, Highwood Avenue 
and Dovehouse Lane.  
 
Reason for restriction: Carriageway and Footway Resurfacing. 
 
Works on behalf of: Solihull MBC. 
 
Access cannot be maintained through the sites for Police, Fire and Ambulance Services responding to emergencies. 
Pedestrian access to all properties within the restriction and access through the restriction will be maintained along defined 
routes throughout the period of closure. 
 
For further information contact: Solihull MBC – Paul Price – 0121 704 6121. 
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